
St. James United Church Life and Work, May 26, 2019 
We gratefully acknowledge the following donations: 
*to the Operating Expenses of the Church, $3,000, from St. James UCW. 

*to the General Fund in loving memory of Eric Crummell from Shirley 
Bursey.  
 
*to Project Grace, remembering Bethany, from Stephen, Susan and 
Rebecca. 

*to Project Grace in loving memory of grand-daughter Bethany Danielle 
Pike from Nan & Pop Hapgood.  

*to the Bethany Danielle Pike Memorial Camp Fund in recognition of 
Stephen Pike’s retirement from employees at CRA. 

*”Memorial Gift to the glory of God and in loving memory of my dear 
friend, Rev. Melvin Ralph, who died on May 29, 2016” from Morley 
Hodder. 

 
 

 

 
 
 
The Observer has a new name! In March/April of this year, this award-
winning, 190 year old magazine changed its name to Broadview.  
Annual subscriptions are not renewed automatically, so if you had one for 
the past year and wish to renew for another year, please contact Barry 
Cutler (364-3450 or newfie_1_ca@yahoo,ca) to do so. Cost for the coming 
year is $25, with the renewal deadline of June 14. For those folks wishing 
to begin a subscription, please return the following form to our office. 
Broadview:  I would like to receive a subscription to The United Broadview 
through the St. James United Church-NL Group Plan at the price of $25 per 
year.  Payment enclosed.  
Name:____________________________________Phone #: ________ 
 
Address: _________________________________________________       

Wanted: Special Project Implementer at St. James UC for an 8 week 
period during July and August. Funding for this is available to those who 
meet the following conditions: “1. be between 15-30 years of age 
(inclusive) at the start of employment; 2. be a Canadian citizen, permanent 
resident or person on whom refugee protection has been conferred under 
the Immigration and Refugee Protection Act; 3. is legally entitled to work in 
NL. International students are not eligible. Recent immigrants are eligible if 
they are Canadian Citizens or Permanent Residents.”Applicants must be: 
highly organized with attention to detail; able to efficiently plan, manage 
and complete several projects within the time frame; able to confidently 
interact with church staff, the congregation and the public. Proficiency in 
MS-Office is a must. Please submit your interest along with your resumé to 
St. James United Church, Attn: Jan Winsor, 330 Elizabeth Avenue, A1B 1T9 
or info@stjamesuc.org by Sunday, June 9. 
 
Monday, May 27: *Sewing Studio last session for the season, 3-6pm. 
 
*Writers’ Circle: 7:30-9pm in the Fellowship Room. 

Thursday, May 30: St. John’s Gay Men’s Chorus annual concert at 7:30pm 
in our Sanctuary; Born This Way, with Special Guest Abra Whitney.  
Admission is $20/$15.  
 
This afternoon:  Topsail UC is hosting a retirement open house for Rev. 
Bruce and Mrs. Dianne Kearley from 2- 5 at Topsail Church Hall. All 
welcome.  
 
This evening at 7pm, a joint service for the United Communities of Faith at 
Cochrane Street UC. Guest preacher is David Armour the Executive 
Minister, Philanthropy and President of the UCC Foundation. Coffee, tea 
and fellowship will follow the service. The offering from this service will be 
in support of Burry Heights Summer Camp.   
 
Next Sunday, June 2, The United Church will celebrate an official Pride 
Sunday to celebrate the lives and ministry of LGBTQIA+ and Two Spirit 
people. St. James will celebrate with a Pride Sunday on July 14 for the 
beginning of NL Pride week. 
 
Minute for Mission: Our gifts for Mission & Service support displaced 
people in Canada. Dr. Kathy Yamashita reflects on what it means to be a 

Financial Update:  St. James sincerely thanks our congregation 
for their ongoing support. To meet our budget, we need average 
weekly givings of $3,961. (This includes the weekly PAR 
contributions.) Givings for:  May 5:            $3,023 
                                                              May 12:          $3,688 
                                                              May 19:          $2,673 plus a  
                                                             special contribution $10,000 
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Japanese Canadian in light of the Japanese Canadian internment camps 
during World War II, and the support of M & S of The UCC that works with 
the small Japanese United Church to grow into the multicultural church it 
is today. The relocation camps were in the interior of B.C, and in southern 
Alberta, where those in the camps did hard labour sugar beet farming. 
During this time, The UCC supported Japanese people through the Board 
of Home Missions program. “We had missionaries who helped us with high 
school education, as the province only provided elementary education in 
the relocation camps. They helped us to remain as a Christian community 
that supported each other through those difficult times. After the war, 
those who were of the Japanese congregation in southern Alberta 
continued to worship together and eventually purchased an old hall in 
Lethbridge, Alberta. As time went on, the Japanese United Church was less 
dependent on the Japanese language, and thankfully, with support from M 
& S, it has grown into a multicultural United Church. We worship in English. 
We are now financially stable and value M & S, remembering the help we 
received in the past. Through reading Minutes for Mission in church, we 
have learned of the good work done through our giving for M & S.” 
 

Gower Seniors Gala, Tuesday, May 28, 6-8pm: Jigg's Dinner, dessert, 
tea/coffee with entertainment provided by The Walsh Family. Tickets are 
$20.00 each, available at Gower Street United Church Office, 753-7286. 
 
Spiritual Enrichment Meeting, hosted by Hillgate Joys Christian Fellowship 
on Friday, May 31 at 6pm.  Theme: Come, Holy Spirit We Need You! Guest 
Speaker: Annette Bonneau. (Poster on bulletin board outside Sanctuary.) 

Flea Market: The Glenbrook Lodge Ladies Auxiliary will be holding a Flea 
Market on Saturday, June 1, 9am-12noon, at the Glenbrook Lodge, Torbay 
Road.  Many slightly used household items will be available.  Admission is 
$1.00.  Anyone wishing to donate items for this event could drop them off 
on Friday, May 31. 
 
Did I read that sign right? 
In a Laundromat: “Automatic washing machines: please remove all your 
clothes when the light goes out.” 
In an office: “After tea break staff should empty the teapot and stand 
upside down on the draining board.” 

 


